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adequate storage to ensure it has the
capability to meet peak seasonal
demands and help conserve ground
water by maximum utilization of surface
and AWT return flows in Cherry Creek.
The current projected buildout for the
water distribution and supply system is
for 23,840 taps or approximately 85,000
residents within the next 50 years.

Scoping meetings will be held at two
locations:

1. February 2, 2000 at 7 p.m. at the
Parker Mainstreet Center, 19650 E.
Mainstreet, Parker, CO.

2. February 3, 2000 at 7 p.m. at the
Embassy Suites Southeast Hotel, 7525 E.
Hampden Avenue, Denver, CO.

These scoping meetings will be held
to describe the proposed project,
preliminary alternatives, the NEPA
compliance process and to solicit input
on the issues and alternatives to be
evaluated and other related matters.
Written comments will also be
requested.

Gregory D. Showalter,

Army Federal Register Liaison Officer.
[FR Doc. 00—496 Filed 1-7—-00; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 3710-62-M

DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION

Submission for OMB Review;
Comment Request

AGENCY: Department of Education.

SUMMARY: The Leader, Information
Management Group, Office of the Chief
Information Officer invites comments
on the submission for OMB review as
required by the Paperwork Reduction
Act of 1995.

DATES: Interested persons are invited to
submit comments on or before February
9, 2000.

ADDRESSES: Written comments should
be addressed to the Office of
Information and Regulatory Affairs,
Attention: Danny Werfel, Desk Officer,
Department of Education, Office of
Management and Budget, 725 17th
Street, N.W., Room 10235, New
Executive Office Building, Washington,
D.C. 20503 or should be electronically
mailed to the internet address
DWERFEL@OMB.EOP.GOV.

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: Section
3506 of the Paperwork Reduction Act of
1995 (44 U.S.C. Chapter 35) requires
that the Office of Management and
Budget (OMB) provide interested
Federal agencies and the public an early
opportunity to comment on information
collection requests. OMB may amend or
waive the requirement for public
consultation to the extent that public

participation in the approval process
would defeat the purpose of the
information collection, violate State or
Federal law, or substantially interfere
with any agency’s ability to perform its
statutory obligations. The Leader,
Information Management Group, Office
of the Chief Information Officer,
publishes that notice containing
proposed information collection
requests prior to submission of these
requests to OMB. Each proposed
information collection, grouped by
office, contains the following: (1) Type
of review requested, e.g. new, revision,
extension, existing or reinstatement; (2)
Title; (3) Summary of the collection; (4)
Description of the need for, and
proposed use of, the information; (5)
Respondents and frequency of
collection; and (6) Reporting and/or
Recordkeeping burden. OMB invites
public comment.

Dated: January 4, 2000.
William E. Burrow,

Leader, Information Management Group,
Office of the Chief Information Officer.

Office of Educational Research and
Improvement

Type of Review: New.

Title: School Survey on Crime and
Safety.

Frequency: Intended to be biennial;
clearance is being sought for year 2000
only.

Affected Public: State, Local, or Tribal
Gov’t, SEAs or LEAs.

Reporting and Recordkeeping Hour
Burden:

Responses: 3,104.
Burden Hours: 3,104.

Abstract: This survey of 3,000 public
elementary and secondary schools is
intended to be the first of a biennial
series. It collects data on the frequency
of crime and disciplinary problems, the
characteristics of school policies and
programs to prevent or reduce crime,
and school disciplinary actions.

Requests for copies of the proposed
information collection request should be
addressed to Vivian Reese, Department
of Education, 400 Maryland Avenue,
SW., Room 5624, Regional Office
Building 3, Washington, DC 20202—
4651, or should be electronically mailed
to the internet address
OCIO IMG Issues@ed.gov or should
be faxed to 202—708-9346.

Questions regarding burden and/or
the collection activity requirements
should be directed to Kathy Axt at (703)
426-9692 or via her internet address
Kathy Axt@ed.gov. Individuals who
use a telecommunications device for the
deaf (TDD) may call the Federal

Information Relay Service (FIRS) at 1—
800-877-8339.

[FR Doc. 00—438 Filed 1-7-00; 8:45 am)]
BILLING CODE 4000-01-P

DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION

National Educational Research Policy
and Priorities Board; Quarterly Meeting

AGENCY: National Educational Research
Policy and Priorities Board; Education.
ACTION: Notice of partially closed
meeting.

SUMMARY: This notice sets forth the
schedule and proposed agenda of a
forthcoming quarterly meeting of the
National Education Research Policy and
Priorities Board. Notice of this meeting
is required under section 10(a)(2) of the
Federal Advisory Committee Act. This
document is intended to notify the
general public of their opportunity to
attend the open portions of the meeting.
DATE: January 20-21, 2000.

TIME: January 20, 9 a.m. to 2 p.m., open;
2 p.m. (approximately) to 5 p.m., closed.
January 21, 9 a.m. to 3 p.m., open.
LOCATION: Room 100, 80 F St., NW,
Washington, DC 20208-7564.
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT:
Thelma Leenhouts, Designated Federal
Official, National Educational Research
Policy and Priorities Board,
Washington, DC 20208-7564. Tel.: (202)
219-2065; fax: (202) 219-1528; e-mail:
Thelma Leenhouts@ed.gov, or
nerppb@ed.gov. The main telephone
number for the Board is (202) 208—-0692.
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The
National Educational Research Policy
and Priorities Board is authorized by
section 921 of the Educational Research,
Development, Dissemination, and
Improvement Act of 1994. The Board
works collaboratively with the Assistant
Secretary for the Office of Educational
Research and Improvement (OERI) to
forge a national consensus with respect
to a long-term agenda for educational
research, development, and
dissemination, and to provide advice
and assistance to the Assistant Secretary
in administering the duties of the Office.
On January 20 from 9 a.m. to 2 p.m.,
the Board will conduct outstanding
business in open session and hear
reports on the interim evaluation of the
regional educational laboratories and
discuss recommendations regarding
future lab evaluations. The Board will
also discuss progress on its
commissioned study on the application
of standards for the selection of
exemplary and promising programs. The
meeting will be closed to the public



